Home & School Association

General Meeting
Media Room
       October 25, 2011
· Welcome/Opening Remarks  6:30 by Merle Campbell, President. In attendance was Natalee Morehouse, Keith Comeau, Greg Scott, Rhonda Johnston, Kevin Dunn, Carolyn Simmons, Kyla Landry, Kim Mah, Pam Tweedie, Tricia Rooney, Michelle MacDonald.
· Minutes of Last General Meeting was read by Natalee. 
· Approval of Minutes:  1st:  Michelle and 2nd: Rhonda
· Business Arising from minutes:   

· Benches have been ordered for the gazebo.  They will arrive in the next 2 weeks.
· Name the gazebo contest is in full swing.  The top names are open for votes on the GG webpage.

· Fall fair update from Mrs. Simmons.  The fair was successful and perhaps next year the home and school could take part and make it even larger.  Eg. Relay races with kids and parents.

· Treasurer’s Report:  Greg gave the treasurer’s report. Account balances are
· Breakfast Account:  $538.26
· General Account: $2966.87
Greg asked the committee if he could email the treasurer’s report to attending members and Natalee will also add it to the home and school link on the school webpage.
· Correspondence:  

· Donation was received in the amount of $250.00 from the Mines.  Natalee sent out a thank you card for their donation.
· Some more membership cards arrived to be given out.
· New Business:     
· Breakfast Program:  A box for donations for food will be set up with pictures of the food needed for the program.  As well a small locked box for money donations will be set up. Michelle reported that Breakfast for Learning is donating $951.00 to our program.  Parents will be encouraged to donate during the Christmas concert as well.
· Membership:  Kim reported that there are 37 members.  We will remind parents to get membership in.  The top class deadline has been extended to Nov. 4.
· Fundraising:  We are going to be making 2012 calendars featuring our 12 classes.  Tricia and Rhonda will look into prices.  Vista print online was suggested by Michelle.  Natalee will send an email to teachers to ask for a themed picture for the class’ particular month.  Merle will look into Sobeys to be a sponsor to help pay for the calendars.
· Government Restructure:  Carolyn gave a quick update on the presentation that will be given at the PSSC Wednesday evening. Parents are highly encouraged to read over the discussion paper and give the government feedback where they are asking.  The paper can be found at this site:  http://www.gnb.ca/0000/consultation/index-e.asp
· Skating Rink:  Keith gave us an update on an outdoor rink for the school.  We will need some parent volunteers to help with the maintenance once it is up and running.  November is the startup date to begin the rink.  Further info will follow as soon as plans are complete.
· Baby Barn:  Merle made a motion to pay $1500.00 of the owing money on the baby barn that house sports equipment to Cripps Construction.  Kevin seconded the motion and all members voted in favor.

· Next Meeting:  The next meeting is Tuesday November 22, 2011 at 6:30 in the upstairs media room.
· Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 by Merle Campbell.
Respectfully Submitted,

Natalee Morehouse 
H & S Secretary
